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	Record of:
	Joint Parent Council Meeting

	
	                   

	Held on:
	Monday 7th November @ 6pm

	
	

	Location:
	Minard Primary School 

	
	


 Present:   Robyn McIlroy, Lesley Goodwin, Karen Baird, Kim Cogan, Fiona Hannah, Norma Jack, Elizabeth Hay (co-opted member), Ann Walker, Eileen Wallace
Apologies:  Ally Robertson 
	ITEM


	NOTES
	ACTION

	1.  Last Minutes & Matters Arising
	Copies of last meetings minutes read through and agreed.
	Proposed by Robyn McIlroy
Seconded by Kim Cogan


	2. Matters Arising
	Robyn commented on the fact that the Minard staff positions have now all been filled and as of 14th October 2016 Mrs Fiona Corner was appointed to the permanent position of clerical assistant at Minard. Fiona Corner is also doing the classroom assistant hours, Ally Robertson the ASN hours; Mrs Tracey Penman is our lunchtime catering assistant and Mrs Rhona McKenzie our janitor cleaner.

Robyn commented that the Minard Parent Council Bonfire and Fireworks event was a great success with lots of people from the community attending. Robyn thanked all parents, carers and members of the community who attended and contributed soup, hot chocolate, bread and treats. Robyn especially thanks Kim Cogan and her family (Steve and Nathan) for building the bonfire, supervising and discharging the fireworks and being volunteer fire fighters in attendance. Robyn advised that the cost of the fireworks was £105 paid for from Minard Primary general Purpose Fund but that we made £72.31 in contributions/donations on the evening, which sum will go into the school fund and therefore the cost of the fireworks was less than £30. Everything else was donated. 

All who attended the event agreed that it was a successful evening and a great way to bring the community together.
	

	3.Chair Correspondence
	The Parent Council chairs had been sent information by the education authority about school holidays for consultation. Noting that no decisions had been made as far as we were aware on school holidays for 2017 – 2018 and Robyn would advise parents as soon as we knew.
	 Robyn to advise parents of holiday dates for next session when available


	4. School News – Dates to end of term
	Robyn advised that our education officer visited in the last few weeks and was happy with the School Improvement Plan priorities for this session. Robyn summarising the SIP priorities:

· Literacy – evaluation of writing and using Big Wiring

· Maths – mental maths and focus real life usage

· Growth Mindset

· Parental and community engagement – homework drop in club, Furnace quiz, Minard project Feb intergeneration memories

· Languages 2+1 – Karen language leader

· Staff development – Rm leadership and PTs leadership training

Robyn advising that both schools have the revised/revamped learning journeys up and running with block planners including mini teacher report and pupil self-assessment. These will be viewed at parent’s individual appointments coming up in week commencing 14th November.

Robyn thanking parents and carers who attended ‘Bring your group up to school day’ last month.

Robyn advising that the pupil led newsletters in both schools are going well. Parents commented that they have been well received.
Furnace PS news:
· Furnace – awarded 4th green flag in September.

· Furnace - the eco day with picnic provided by staff, parents cleaned pond. Well done to Karen Baird and Ally Robertson for organising and thanks to all parents and carers who attended.
· Two new pupils started at the end of September.

· Karen Baird has made lots of links with community and organised visit to fish farm.

· Robyn is meeting Mike Masters on 11th November to plan the Pupils v Community quiz on 30/11  - hoping for all parents and pupils to attend.
· Robyn advising that we are hoping to start a drop in mother and toddlers ‘Furnace under 5s’ group hoping to start in January. We are currently speaking to council advisors at the moment but the idea was to have a group started for any parent with a child under 5 in the area. Parents would need to attend with their child, this would not be a pre-five or nursery service. 
Minard news
· Minard pupils and staff visited the Glasgow Transport Museum at the end of September in the context of the ‘transport’ topic.
· Pupils have just finished a series of outdoor learning lessons John Muir award at Crarae  Gardens. Robyn thanking Crarae and Kim Cogan, manager for allowing us to use this fantastic environment for outdoor learning. Noting we would hope Furnace Primary would do outdoor learning at Crarae in the Spring term.
· Minard PS recently won an eco-competition – CRNS Schools Challenge – Lesley Goodwin came up with idea of paper bricks and workshop in process. Robyn advising that we were awarded our prize of £500 for school funds at conference in Perth last week and older pupils gave a presentation to conference over 100 delegates. 
· The Minard fireworks and bonfire  event was a great success– huge thanks to Kim and family for all their work and to all parents who made and served soup.
Other school news:

· P7s from both schools  represented schools at Mid Argyll Pupil Council meeting on 1st November and took part in a consultation with Children in Scotland to do with governance in schools.
· Christmas fair coming up – Sat 2nd Dec 2016 at Minard Village Hall. Kim Cogan will get in touch with crafters to hire stalls.
· Robyn noting that we would give a short musical performance in Church at the end of term but as we were focusing on the Christmas fair we wouldn’t do a nativity this year. We plan to do a play for all pupils to have a part in the summer term.

· Robyn discussing the annual Christmas treat and asking for Parent Council views on where we go/what the treat is. Parents confirming that pupils enjoy going to Oban seeing a film and having lunch. Agreeing we would do the same this year.

	PTs will meet with all parents at individual parent appointment on Tuesday 15th November (Minard) and Thursday 17th November (Furnace).

Robyn following up permissions and risk assessment with education authority.

Robyn to invite local toddlers to Christmas party on 21st December and launch idea of the Furnace Under 5s.

Robyn to make posters/leaflets about the Furnace Under 5s.

Both schools staff contributing towards organisation of the Christmas fair and all pupils making things to sell. Kim Cogan to contact people are taking stalls.

Robyn/Ally to organise Christmas treat booking and transport.



	6. Treasurers Report
	Eileen Wallace confirming that Furnace Parent Council fund has £376.73. They just got a renewal notice in from the Lottery with regard to selling lottery tickets. Eileen will renew licence at cost of £20.
Kim Cogan advising that we are in the process of changing signatories for the Minard Parent Council Fund with the Co-operative Bank and the bank have sent forms to be completed by Kim Cogan and Lesley Goodwin. The forms required that the Parent Council passes a resolution in the terms set out in Section 2 declaration of the attached form. Kim Cogan discussing the requirements in section 2, noting the Parent Council accepted those terms and these minutes should be taken as confirmation of their acceptance of the terms of Section 2. 

	Lesley Goodwin to complete forms and send on to Co-op.


	7. A.O.C.B
	Small School Meet Up – Fiona Hannah proposing that Robyn speak to Head Teachers of cluster schools to see if there was some way that pupils in small schools like Furnace could be put in touch with pupils from other schools to make arrangements to get to know each other/play/meet up after school or on weekends. Fiona Hannah had prepared a “profile” of her daughter Marie which summarised the kinds of things which Marie likes.
Robyn advising that she would discuss with HTs.

Karen Baird suggesting a related similar idea which was that schools find out if any pupils from neighbouring schools wanted to be pen pals. Robyn will discuss this idea at the next HT meeting in January 2017.

Library visit – Eileen Wallace asking if the schools would be going to the Lochgilphead Library regularly so that pupils could change their books. Robyn/Karen/Lesley confirming that we were hoping to have monthly visits at which time pupils cold change their books.


	Robyn to discuss pen pals and small schools meet up idea at next HT cluster meeting 19/01/17
Robyn/Lesley/Karen to diarise monthly visits to Lochgilphead library.

	11. Date of next meeting
	Monday 23rd January 6pm in Furnace PS.
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